HELMWOOD HEIGHTS ELEMENTARY

SITE BASED COUNCIL MEETING

March 12, 2013
(draft)
Members Present:
Michelle Hart, Nancy Hepner, Jessica Turner, Mary Bell, Saima Rabbani, Tom Shreve
1. Call to Order.  The meeting was called to order by chairperson Michelle Hart at 3:15pm. 
2. Approval of Agenda/February minutes.  On a motion/second by Bell/Shreve, both the agenda and February were approved.

3. Receipt of Board Minutes and FRYSC Minutes.  The Council acknowledged receipt of EIS Board minutes for the February 19th meeting. There were no FRYSC minutes.
4. Public Comment – There was no public comment.
5. Good News Report - Playground

a. Playground installation has begun!  It looks like installation will be complete next week, as long as the weather cooperates.  

b. Ms. Hart is following up with the district on the purchase of mulch to fill in the ground area and finish the project.

c. The “grand opening” for the playground will be March 28, to coincide with Family Night at the Spring Book Fair.  The ribbon cutting will be at 4pm, with the playground opening at 5pm.  Healthy snacks will be served.
6. Student Achievement
a. RTI meetings will be held tomorrow. 

b. Ms. Hart will finish Scantron testing for our newly enrolled students.  This data will be used to place students in classrooms next year.
7. Planning/Budget
a. 2013-14

i. On a motion/second from Shreve/Turner, the Council approved the 2013-14 Section 6 allocation.
ii. The Council reviewed the entire allocation to further breakdown the budget for the 2013-14 school year.  This breakdown is based upon the original 2012-13 budget, as the totals are similar.  The Council discussed a few changes in line items, due to the change in positions for next year.  On a motion/second from Bell/Rabbani, the Council removed the Web Page stipend in the 2013-14 budget to add this to the job description of the STC for Helmwood.  On a motion/second from Shreve/Bell, the Council approved the tentative Section 6 2013-14 budget.  A copy of the amended budget is included in the 2012-13 SBDM binder, located in the main office.

iii. Along with the staffing changes, Ms. Hart reported to the Council that we will have 1.5 Resource teachers for next year.

b. 2012-13

i. The Council reviewed the budget for the current school year.  On a motion/second by Turner/Bell, the Council approved Ms. Hart to allocate the funds remaining in Contingency to the appropriate codes to purchase instructional needs, as decided by staff.

c. Title I

i. Ms. Hart submitted a “wish list” for our Title I funds.  Each item on the wish list is related to a reading or math need.

ii. Ms. Hart also shared that she will discuss the Title I budget for next year with staff, to ask for suggestions on how to budget.  These funds can be used to hire additional Instructional Assistants, etc.
8. Program Review.  The due date for Program Review is May 1 for district review and final submission on June 1.  Ms. Hart will set aside a date in March to work on Program Review as a staff.  The results will be presented to the Council.
9. Committee Minutes.  There were no committee minutes submitted.
10. By-Laws Review.  Review of Article V has been postponed to the April meeting.
11. New Business.  Ms. Hart shared with the Memorandum of Understanding from the Alliance for a Healthier Generation.  This memorandum details the school’s participation in the Healthy Schools Program.  A copy of the memorandum is included in the 2012-13 SBDM binder, located in the main office.

12. Meeting Adjourned.  On a motion/second by Bell/Shreve, the meeting was adjourned at 4:38p.m.  Our next meeting will be held on April 9 at 3:15pm.
